Minutes TO POST
DEAN’S COUNCIL
Wednesday, October 12, 2011 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jason Pierce, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Phyllis Smith, and Iva Coates (recorder)
1. Announcements
A. Update on Searches

· Director of LifeWorks

Recent applications indicate better pool of applicants. 

· Dean/Assistant VP of Student Development

Three (3) additional candidates to come to campus.
B. Update on SACS Substantive Change On-Site Visit
Jason Pierce announced that the Masters Program was approved without any recommendations!  Excellent outcome!  
2. Discussion

A. Faculty Evaluation 
Discussion took place to review the faculty evaluation and process and the following items noted for future agenda items:
· Use academic year rather than calendar year for Faculty Activities Record.

· Peer review option.

· Use seasoned faculty for peer evaluation.

· Training to allow for different types of delivery and evaluation.

· What information is needed to develop rubrics?

· Course evaluation instrument – revise?  Need policy for frequency of course evaluation.

B. Overload/Workload Policy (handout)
· Jason Pierce discussed the draft Workload/Overload Policy and asked for review/feedback.  Revisions will be incorporated into a new draft and finalized at next week’s meeting.
C. Sabbatical Planning, 2012-2013
· Continued discussions of sabbatical planning for 2012-2013.

D. Prioritizing Position Requests – 2012-2013
Dr. Wells stated that as projected position requests discussions continue; please review positions in terms of the following:
· What is necessary to maintain revenue stream (freshmen and sophomore classes).

· Position cobbled together through existing adjunct and overload costs.

· Area where student demand can be demonstrated and faculty are overwhelmed.

E. Other Business
Deans discussed developing an institution-wide policy on required course materials, including textbooks and supplies not provided by the college.  Federal regulations require the college to disclose the costs of textbooks and supplemental materials in advance of the registration via the college bookstore.  It is particularly important that the college bookstore be able to provide all required materials as it is the only place where students can use vouchers provided in their financial aid packages.  All required materials must also be listed on each course syllabus.
